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     HAPPY NEW YEAR to all our MMC members. A new year is always the time to set new goals, even more so in 2015.  Let's keep getting more new members, TELL everyone you know about the oldest music organization in Rockland County, serving the community through concerts, outreach and our scholarship awards.  Also, we must increase our treasury!  ANY time is a good time to make a donation, and MMC needs to increase our general operating account.

     Again, this year, we held our Tea on a Sunday afternoon, and will continue this new tradition.  The Holiday Concert was a huge success, many people said "the best ever!!"  The fourteen year old clarinetist, was really great!!

     Sadly, MMC lost Honorary Member Janet Leiper in 2014.  Janet was an active member for nearly 60 years.  She was involved in every aspect of our club, and donated generously year after year to MMC's scholarship fund.  MMC is accepting donations for a Memorial Scholarship Award in Janet's memory.  Anyone donating to the fund will be named in the Scholarship Recital program.  Please send donations by April 15th, indicating “Janet Leiper Award” to MMC Treasurer, Bernice Rice Gerstein, 4 Baltic Court, New City, New York, 10956.  
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(Joyous) Notes from the Treasurer

Launch of Music Calendar

Our president, Barbara Pease, has been an advocate of MMC and the various music groups in Rockland supporting each other.  That idea was the inspiration behind the creation of a musical calendar of events.  In 2014 MMC launched a calendar listing some of the music happenings in the County during the October to December period.  It was e-mailed to MMC’s member- ship as well as the memberships of the participating groups.  The calendar was a success and has now been developed into its own web site (http://rockland-music-events.org/). Log on and try it out.  See MMC’s Winter Concert listing on the March calendar page.  Click onto the event for details. If you are aware of events which are not listed please let me know and I will follow up with the sponsoring group.

Donor Contributions

Contributions made to our concert series as well as our scholarship fund are detailed in our May recital program.  But many members also give at least $50 and more when they send in their dues.  This money primarily helps offset the costs of mailings, outreach programs, publicity, and the MMC Chorus.  This is a valuable source of income ($1,155 in 2014) for the Club and we thank the following members for this added contribution:  Elsie Barg, Gina Leonetti Boonshoft, Doris Codispoti, Rosemary Deering, Jean M. Fantini, Bernice Rice Gerstein, Sid Gerstein, Pearl Grogan, Anita Kopf, Constance Lubeck, Elizabeth Lynch, Felice Evans Morris, Naomi S. Park, Dolores Schultz, Estelle Sollish, Barbara J. Wanamaker and Connie Kohler Zoltan.

                                Bernice Rice Gerstein, Treasurer
Scholarship Application Deadline

Deadline to receive applications (available from all Rockland County guidance counselors), is Feb 20st.  Auditions are on March 19th (snow date March 20th) at Rockland Conservatory of Music in Pearl River.

                                           Barbara Pease, Chair

Holiday Chorus News

The Holiday Concert, under the direction of Melissa Manning, was held at the Nauraushaun Church in Pearl River on December 7, 2014.  The chorus also sang at Dowling Gardens in Sparkhill.  The concert was in memory of Janet Leiper, a long time member of the chorus.  Some of the musical selections in the concert were songs sung in earlier concerts in tribute to the 90th anniversary of the club.  The first part of the program included Hannukah and secular songs.  Our guest chorus soprano, Amanda Yachechak also sang the solo "Rejoice Greatly" from the Messiah.  It was a beautiful and professional rendition.  The second half of the program included beautiful and familiar Christmas selections. 
     The guest artist, fourteen year old clarinetist, Neevra Kumar, played Von Weber's Concerto #2.  He played with deep feeling, outstanding techinique and beautiful tones.  His accompanist, Minhae Lee was also excellent. The audience participated in the singing of Christmas Carols and Hannakah songs. Special thanks to June Mazzucca and her daughter for the holiday concert program, which was dedicated to Janet Leiper. 
     Following the concert, there was a Christmas Carol sing along and a reception hosted by Barbara Pease, Elsie Barg and Doris Codispodi.

_______________                Gerry Goumas, Chair

Outreach Programs – 2014
Beginning in 1990, MMC has sponsored musicians to present on-site programs at Rockland County Mental Health facilities, Head Start and Adult Living sites.  The audience really enjoyed the programs and are appreciative listeners.

Sept. 11 –  Mary Stella, Camp Venture, Nanuet

Oct. 2 –     Mary Stella, Camp Venture, Nanuet

Nov. 17-–  Sue Rentz, Haverstraw Head Start

Dec. 3--    Mary Stella, ARC, Congers

Dec. 11  -- MMC Chorus, Dowling Gardens, Sparkill

Dec. 18 – Mary Stella, Visually Impaired,                             Chestnut Ridge

________________________Jean M. Fantini, Chair

.

MMC's Membership Tea

Naomi and Jason Park again hosted a lovely Sunday afternoon TEA for MMC on October 19th with approximately fifty members and guests enjoying yummies,wine and of course -TEA!.  I thank my committee, Deirdre  Fallon, (set-up), Hannah Clarke, along with Lavennia, (Naomi's daughter) (clean- up).
     Susan Rentz donated a white mum at the entrance,Rosemary Owen donated the centerpiece and Anne Baer loaned a dozen chairs. June Mazzucca greeted  guests with flyers and brochures.  My  thanks to all who donated an  interesting variety of  finger food.  Marie Manning and Ellie Ancin again graciously poured. Jonathan Trotta , former scholarship winner(1984), performed on classical guitar. It was great to see a few men-- hope to welcome more next year.


                       Martha Attebury,  Tea Chair

The Concert Calendar

The Opening Concert on Nov. 18, 2014 with duel pianists Matthew Harrison and Vlada Yaneva was amazing and the audience was treated to an  outstanding performance. 
Future concerts:
March 10th -- Winter concert- Xiao Wang, violinist 
April 14th  --Spring- Korliss Uecker, soprano and Tammy Hensrud, mezzo-soprano
May 12th  -- The annual Scholarship Recital will begin at 7:30 PM.

Concerts are at 10:30 AM (except as

noted above) at the  Nauraushaun Presbyterian Church, 51 Sickletown Road, Pearl River

Special thanks to Jean Rohrs and Martha Atterbury for creating flyers and programs for our concerts.
_________   __LanaTonkoschkur, Program Chair
Luncheon 

Save The Date - Join us at the Rockland Country Club on Tuesday, June 2, 2015 for our gala luncheon which will feature a wonderful musicale.

                    Ruth Hamer & Rosemary Deering

____            Luncheon Committee Co-Chairpersons




Publicity

Jean Rohrs was an invaluable help to me, creating and printing flyers, programs, and updating our website--wow --what a co-chair! And my thanks to Deirdre Fallon for printed labels for my mailings.  Do not underestimate the value of posted flyers--Barbara Pease, Elsie Barg, Marie Manning and Jean Fantini are great advertisers for MMC.  I did press releases for all the media for the last time, and the brochure again with graphics by Diane Attebury.  June Mazzucca and her daughter created lovely Holiday flyers and programs.  I want to conclude my report with my sincere gratitude to MMC's vote of appreciation and honorary membership.  It is I, who must honor MMC for ninety years of fine music, reaching out to the disabled, to Rockland’s young students with scholarships and to the community-at-large. I would like to donate my waiver of dues to the Janet Leiper Memorial Scholarship Award.--a most honored member indeed!

.
           Martha Attebury, Publicity Co-chair

Welcome New Members 

We would like to welcome our new members: Norman Cohen, Noel Fernandez, Diane Rodger-Greenberg, Arlene Linke, Robert P. Minichiello, Gloria Murphy and Frank Ripa.
                                                      Elsie Barg, Chair

Websites

www.morningmusicofrockland.com
www.planet-rockland.org/Musiclub/
Special thanks to Bernice for assisting in the creation of an events calendar for Rockland county music organizations:  

http://rockland-music-events.org/
Newsletter Editor:  Jean Rohrs
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